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December 2020 

Staff Development Day 

Wednesday, December 16 

————————————————— 

Closed for Christmas 

Friday, December 25 

_________________________ 

Closed for  New Years 

Friday, January 1 

IMPORTANT DATES  

FOR DECEMBER  

At time of this publication- 

�� All events published in this news-

letter are subject to change. 

�� Continue to wear a mask when out 

in public and social distance. 

�� Call our o*ce if you need a mask. 

589-3191 

2021 Social Security award letters will be arriving soon.  SAVE them and keep in a safe place!! 

They will be needed for SNAP, HEAP and any other applications that require income documentation. 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM 

THE OFFICE FOR THE AGING 



Melissa Blanar 

Director 

Susie Miller 

Assistant Director 

Tammy Graham 

Caregiver Coordinator 

Christine Hermann 

Becky Karls 

Samantha Koons 

Michele Sargent 

Aging Services Specialists 

Leanne Donovan 

Caseworker 

Ellen Foster 

Register Dietician 

Kathleen Bates 

Clerk 

Donna Wilcox 

Michelle Hinman 

Housekeeper Aide 

Della Fisher 

Personal Care Aide 

 

O�ce for the Aging Seeks Nominations for Senior of the Year-2021 

 

Orleans County O�ce for the Aging regularly celebrates the talents and 

achievements of seniors and their generous contributions to our local 

community. To this end, nominations are being sought for “Senior of the 

Year”. This award will be presented to a senior who has made an outstanding 

contribution to his or her local community.  

 

The O�ce for the Aging Advisory Council will select the volunteer Senior of 

the Year who will be recognized locally at the Spring Jubilee in May 2020, and 

by the State in Albany if allowed (Covid restrictions). Nominees must be older 

adults residing in Orleans County who have achieved something extraordinary 

or performed exceptional service to the community since the age of 60; 

someone who is by example, and through their community involvement, 

helping to build an active and healthy community.  Nominations are due to the 

state, by January 31, 2021.    

 

Nominations for the Senior of the Year need to include the senior’s name and 

address, brief biography of the nominee, details about the nominee’s stand-

out Civic Engagement contributions, and how long the nominee has been 

volunteering.  What did he/she hope to get from volunteering when they 

started? A form can be emailed to you. Please contact Melissa Blanar if you 

would like a nomination form:  Melissa.Blanar@orleanscountyny.gov  

The Advisory Council will be looking for demonstrated leadership, innovation 

and creativity; contribution to the development of the community and/or 

economy; degree of di�culty of the achievement and sacri9ces made; 

voluntary work and leadership beyond paid employment; nature and length of 

activity or service in the community and achievements as an individual or as 

part of a group or organization.  

 

DIRECTOR’S DESK  

OFFICE FOR THE AGING INFORMATION 

OFFICE STAFF  

PLEASE REMEMBER TO TEST YOUR LIFELINE UNITS EVERY MONTH! 

  IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS PLEASE CALL  

SAMANTHA KOONS AT 589-2863 
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Continued on page 4 

    Food Pantries and Hot Meals   (call location for details and address) 

 

Albion 

Community Action   589-5605 

Must pick up 

 

Christ Church    589-5314 

Take out dinner 4:30-6pm 

Holley 

Eastern Orleans Community Center 

638-6395 

Mon-Fri  9am-3:30pm 

Hot lunch Mon-Fri, 

Lunch served at 11:30am 

Medina  -  Lyndonville/Yates 

Medina Calvary Cupboard   798-3738 

Tues & Thur 9am-12pm 

 

Lyndonville/Yates Food Pantry 

765-2838 



�

Friendly Phones / Home Visitation Program of Orleans County 

2020 INSURANCE MEETING 

MEDICARE / INSURANCE INFORMATION 

THE MEDICARE ANNUAL ENROLLMENT PERIOD ENDS December 7

TH

 

END STAGE RENAL DISEASE & MEDICARE ADVANTAGE PLANS 

Individuals who have Medicare and End Stage Renal Disease (kidney failure requiring transplant or dialysis) will be able to en-

roll in Medicare Advantage Plans for 2021. In the past, people with ESRD were restricted in the types of Medicare Advantage 

Plans they could enroll in. Individuals with ESRD who are interested in enrolling in a Medicare Advantage Plan should make 

sure their providers are in a plan’s network and learn how much the plan charges for services such as dialysis. 

Medicare Advantage Open Enrollment Period (MA OEP) 

The MA OEP is from January 1

st

 –March 31

st

. During this time period you can change from one Medicare Advantage Plan to an-

other or return to Original Medicare and enroll in a stand-alone Part D plan; this is a one-time change with the new plan start-

ing the 9rst of the following month you enroll. 

Extra Help with Medicare Costs 

Low Income Subsidy (LIS): Provides ;nancial assistance with Medicare Part D costs. 

For Full Extra Help, the gross monthly income limits are $1,436.00 for a single person and $1,940.00 for a couple, and the asset 

limits are $9,360 for a single person and $14,800 for a couple. 

For Partial Extra Help, the gross monthly income limits are $1,615.00 for a single person and $2,175.00 for a couple, and the 

asset limits are $14,800 for a single person and $29,160 for a couple. 

Medicare Savings Program (MSP): Provides assistance with Medicare Part B & D costs. 

The gross monthly income limit for a single person is up to $1,436 and up to $1,940 for a couple. There are no assets/resource 

limits for the MSP. This program will pay for one’s Part B premium, helps in paying for a Part D plan, and lowers copays on 

maintenance medications. 

For more information or assistance in applying for either of these programs,  

please call the O*ce for the Aging at (585) 589-3191. 

 

*These amounts may change in 2021 after the Federal Poverty Limits are released. 

Insurance contacts and phone numbers, if you have more questions: 

Sam Gugliuzza: United Health Care (716) 691-7500   Michelle Farina: BC/BS (716) 481-4114 

Paul Richardson: MVP (585) 472-4568    Michele Hrichan: Univera (716) 572-8315 

Amanda Warham: Independent Health (716) 635-4999  Karen Bell: Aetna (585) 298-2700 

Sherri Morgan: Fidelis (716) 327-2772 

United Health Care  December 3  10:30am –12pm   HOAG Library, Albion 

  Time to be Thankful for New Friends through Phone Calls 

 

The time change has brought about shorter daylight hours as well as cooler temperatures.  I’m sure it won’t be long till the “white blanket” 

will be here.  This is the perfect time to join our Friendly Phones Program.  Friendly Phones will provide you with a phone call once a week 

for about an hour.  This call is intended to gain a new companion for talking, laughing and helping to not feel so alone or isolated.  This 

connection is available free of charge to anyone 60 years or older who lives independently in Orleans County, who is less able to get out 

and about.  Free, yes it is, thanks to the generosity of an anonymous donor in Orleans County.  This individual knows the importance of 

having interaction with others and has provided the funds to get this program up and running.  How about picking up the phone, get signed 

up, and start those phone calls coming? 

You might be thinking, I enjoy socializing, and I am able to get out.  You, my friend, are a perfect candidate to become a volunteer and 

make these calls (in person visits, when covid settles down).  How about it?  Fall into a new adventure and be a blessing to someone.  Just 

give Peg a call at the Friendly Phones/Home Visitation Program of the Tri County Catholic Charities o/ce @ 585-343-0614 ext. 18 any day 

from 9am – 4pm.  Be sure to leave a message with your name and number. This is a minimal commitment each week of only one hour!!   

You can do this; we will provide all the training and support necessary.   I look forward to hearing from many of you!   ~~Peg~~ 



DIRECTOR’S DESK, CONTINUED FROM PAGE 2 

Winter Safety Tips for your Home and Car 
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NY Connects is a trusted place where you can get the information and assistance you need to make informed decisions for the care 

you need. Long Term Care can include many services that will help people of all ages remain independent in their daily lives.  Finding 

those services can be confusing.  A child or an adult with a disability, an older adult, caregivers, family members, friends or neighbors 

and even helping professionals should reach out to Orleans NY Connects, at 585-589-3191, to discuss needed services.    

Friday, December 4th  Cornell Cooperative Extension-4-H Fairgrounds  start time 8:30 am 

           12690 NYS Route 31, Albion- enter off Route 31-new location for our Friday distribution     

 

Friday, December 11th  Community Action Main Street Store    start time 8:30 am 

    131 S. Main Street, Albion 

 

�� There will be 1 box that could be a  mixture of perishable and non-perishable items.  

�� One box per car, clients must stay in car and have their ID visible and do not roll your window down. 

�� Have trunk open & ready. Once your trunk is closed and tapped, you may drive away.  

�� This is a no-touch distribution & proper social distancing must be maintained at all times. 

�� There will be NO pre-registration for this event, it is a FIRST COME, FIRST SERVED BASIS.  

��  300 boxes will be available. 

�� Questions? Call Annette at Community Action 580-5605, Mon-Wed 8am-11am or   

 O�ce for the Aging 589-3191, Mon-Fri 9am-5pm 

COMMUNITY WIDE “DRIVE THRU” FOOD DISTRIBUTION DATES FOR DECEMBER 

If you know of, or are yourself, a spectacular senior, please send a nomination to:  

Melissa Blanar, Director, Orleans County O�ce for the Aging, 14016 Route 31 W., Albion, NY 14411, or email to 

Melissa.Blanar@orleanscountyny.gov no later than January 31, 2021.   �

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all.  Enjoy the holiday season. 

Follow these tips to keep your home safe and warm: 

�� Check your heating systems. 

�� Clean out chimneys and /replaces. 

�� Closely monitor any burning /res or candles. 

�� Check your carbon monoxide and smoke detectors. Install new batteries. 

�� Remove ice and snow from walkways to prevent slips and falls. 

 

Get your car ready for cold weather use before winter arrives: 

�� Service the radiator and maintain antifreeze level. 

�� Check tire tread or, if necessary, replace tires with all-weather or snow tires. 

�� Keep gas tank full to avoid ice in the tank and fuel lines. 

�� Use a wintertime formula in your windshield washer. 



Answers on page 9 



CAREGIVER CORNER 

Shut-In Program @ Hoag Library: Hoag Library offers services to individuals unable to visit the library due to age,  

illness, or physical disability by providing reading material to homebound people in nursing homes,  

retirement communities and private residences.  Please call 589-4246 for more information.  
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If you are a caregiver and feeling overwhelmed, depressed or angry,  

it is time for you to get help for yourself and the loved one that you are caring for.  

The weekly meetings at Hospice are on hold at this time. 

 If you would like to discuss your speci9c situation privately to review options,  

please call Tammy Graham at 589-3192 or email: Tammy.Graham@orleanscountyny.gov 

THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING FOR YOUR GENEROUS DONATIONS 

Electricity & Generator Safety from National Grid�

Barb Morey, John Batchellor, Lillie Jackson, Theresa Gillette, Sue Pleuckhahn, Gerald & Donna Wetherbee, Rita Jackson, 

Donna Kidney, Kathryn Smith, Maureen Rahlman, Dean Shingleton, Elias Texidor & Martha Gabriel, Jean Shervin, 

Laurie Shawver, Dave & Debby Westlund, Jack & Loretta Tomasino, Mary Ann Pestell, George Michaels, Timothy Roe,  

Janet Husung, Susan Bowman, Dorothy Neal, Dorthea Kenyon, Barbara Walker, Samuel Mullins, Alma Eckerd 

 Constance Gaines, In Memory of Donald Gaines  Eileen McElwain, In Memory of John McElwain 

 Alonzo Evans, In Memory of Marian A. Evans  Ruth Bernard, In Memory of Mattie Smith 

Richard Brakenbury, In Memory of Constance Brakenbury 

Carmen Perez & Jorge Rivera, In Memory of Alejandrina 

�� If a power outage occurs, customers can notify National Grid at 1�800�642�4272 to report the outage.�

�� Never touch downed power lines; always assume they are carrying live electricity. Downed lines should immediately 

be reported to National Grid at 1�800�867�5222 or by calling 911.�

�� Generators used to supply power during an outage must be operated outdoors to�prevent the buildup of deadly car-

bon monoxide. Before operating a generator, be sure to disconnect from National Grid’s system by shutting off the 

main breaker, located in the electric service panel. Failure to do this could endanger our crews and your neighbors.�

�� Customers who depend on electrically powered life support equipment, such as a respirator, should register as a life 

support customer by calling National Grid at 1�800�642� 4272.  (In a medical emergency, always dial 911.)�

��  Keep a number of working flashlights and an extra supply of batteries in your home and be sure to charge all �

       electronic devices before the storm.�

��  Please use caution when driving near emergency responders and crews restoring power.�

�� Be sure to check on elderly family members, neighbors and others who may need assistance�during an outage.�

�

A reminder on estimated restoration times� Immediately after a storm, restoration times on National Grid’s Outage 

Central�site may be listed as “assessing conditions.” That’s because safety hazards, such as trees, tree limbs, and 

downed wires must be cleared away so that infrastructure damage can be assessed and restoration plans can be exe-

cuted. It’s normal for outage numbers and ETRs to fluctuate. The numbers can go up and down as an ongoing storm 

causes new outages and/or as we de�energize lines to make conditions safe for repairs and restoration. Additionally, 

there could be new outages that occur that are separate from storm�related outages.�

Outage Central Reminder: Our Outage Central page shows the estimated time of restoration for entire communities and 

reflects the estimated time for the last customer in that community to have power restored. The most accurate way for 

customers to check on the power restoration estimate for their specific address is to log into the �

National Grid’s�Report or Check an Outage page.�



Lynne Johnson 

Legislature Chair 

Billy Newsome 

Chair, Gaines 

Fred Miller 

Legislature 

Bill Eick  

Legislature 

 

Emily Cebula 

Lyndonville 

Jeanne Martillotta 

Secretary, Village of Albion 

David Gaudioso 

Vice Chair, Kendall 

Thaddeus Nauden 

Waterport 

Lynn Creasey 

Medina 

Peggy Francisco 

Gaines 

Jon Costello 

Albion 

Sandy Thaine 

Ridgeway 

Jonathan Gillman 

Kendall 
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NUTRITION CORNER 

ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Pomegranates 

Maybe you have seen a red fruit a bit larger than an apple in the produce section around the holidays. It is bright red and the 

outside is like a shell rather than a peel. It is a pomegranate and is a bit strange in that it is mostly small seed sacs inside. 

 

The pomegranate has been cultivated since ancient times in Iran and northern India. The tree is small and rounded like a 

shrub. Although it can grow to 20 or 30 feet high, it is generally 12 to 15 feet in height and can live more than 200 years. The 

tree was introduced into California by Spanish settlers in 1769 and today pomegranates are grown in the United States mainly 

in the drier parts of California and Arizona. 

 

The fruit is nearly round and when it is opened, there is no pulp. Instead the inside is separated into compartments by mem-

branous walls and white, spongy, bitter tissue, similar to membranes in an orange. These compartments contain many sacs 

and in each sac there is one angular, soft or hard tiny seed. The sacs or seeds are the edible part of the fruit and contain rich 

red juice. 

 

The seeds in one pomegranate contain 48% of the Vitamin C we need for one day. They also contain 5% of our daily allowance 

of iron and 8% of our Vitamin E for the day.  

 

Pomegranate seeds are often used as garnishes for salad and are particularly festive this time of the year on green salads, 

though they also “dress up” fruit salads. Juice pressed from the seeds is sold both as pomegranate juice and in combination 

with grape juice or cranberry juice. It is also used to make jellies, and add color and Pavor to sauces, cakes, and baked apples. 

Pomegranate syrup is sold commercially as grenadine and is also used to make pomegranate wine. 

 

Pomegranate juice makes a festive holiday punch. Simply substitute it for cranberry juice in a favorite punch recipe or make 

this simple punch for your holidays: 

 

Pomegranate Punch 

 

One 2-quart bottle pomegranate juice  

 (or cran-pomegranate or grape-pomegranate juice) 

One 1 2-liter bottle club soda 

 

Pour ingredients over ice and serve. 

 

 

 

 

NOTE: Reducing the club soda will provide a stronger Pavor so if the punch will sit in the ice for an hour or longer, you might 

want to use only half the club soda. Pomegranate juice is sold in the juice aisle in grocery stores. 



Meals on Wheels - 589-5424 

All menus subject to change with availability of food.   

MOW may not receive this exact menu.   

A call to cancel your reservation would be appreciated.  

Thank you.   

$3.00 suggested contribution 

 Nutri-Fair Centers 

Albion - Albion Academy, 16 East Academy St. (open Mon-Fri) 

South Entrance, Doors open at 10am, Lunch is at Noon 

Kendall - Kendall Town Hall, Route 237 (open Wed & Fri) 

Doors open at 10am, Lunch is at Noon 

For  Nutri-Fair  Reservations, Call 589-7817 
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MONDAY  TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY  

 

If you will NOT be home 

to receive your meal 

or need to cancel 

your meal- 

PLEASE call to cancel 

(585) 589-5424 

1) Ham Loaf w/Mustard 

Sauce 

Lyonnaise Potatoes 

Spinach 

Multigrain Bread 

Mandarin Oranges 

2) Beef Stew 

Mashed Sweet Potatoes 

Broccoli Florets 

Wheat Bread 

Pears 

3)  SOUP DAY 

Vitamin C juice 

Cream of Spinach Soup 

Taco Casserole 

Whole Kernel Corn 

Multigrain Bread 

Fruit Cocktail 

4) Chicken & Gravy 

Oven Browned Potatoes 

Carrots 

Wheat Bread 

Tropical Fruit 

7) Roast Pork w/Gravy 

Chive Mashed Potatoes 

Peas 

Multigrain Bread 

Applesauce 

8) Knockwurst 

Baked Beans 

Brussels Sprouts 

Hot Dog Bun 

Pineapple 

9)  SOUP DAY 

Split Pea Soup/Crackers 

Ravioli w/red sauce 

Wax Beans 

Italian Bread 

Mandarin oranges 

10)   Fruit juice 

Chicken ala King 

Brown Rice 

Zucchini Squash 

Wheat Bread 

Pears 

11) Meat Loaf 

Mashed Potatoes 

Red Cabbage w/Apples 

Multigrain Bread 

Banana 

14) Vitamin C juice 

Manicotti w/red sauce 

Chopped Spinach 

Wheat Bread 

Tropical Fruit 

15) Pineapple juice 

Stuffed Cabbage 

Green Beans 

Wheat Bread 

Peaches 

16)   CHRISTMAS  DINNER 

Vitamin C juice 

Chicken Kiev 

Baked Potato half 

Peas w/Pearl Onions 

Wheat Dinner Roll 

Christmas cake 

17) Vitamin C juice 

BBQ pork 

Lyonnaise Potatoes 

Winter Blend Vegetables 

Multigrain Bread 

Applesauce 

18) Vitamin C juice 

Scalloped Potatoes and 

Ham 

Mixed Vegetables 

Wheat Bread 

Pudding w/topping 

21) Vitamin C juice 

Baked Breaded Fish 

Rice Pilaf 

Zucchini Squash 

Multigrain Bread 

Pears 

22)  Spaghetti w/Meat Balls 

Wax Beans 

Wheat Bread 

Mandarin Oranges 

23) Vitamin C juice 

Vegetable Quiche 

Diced Carrots 

Wheat Dinner Roll 

Fruit Cocktail 

24)  CHRISTMAS  EVE  

  

25)  CHRISTMAS DAY 

  

 

28) Vitamin C juice 

Chicken and Gravy 

Mashed potatoes 

Diced beets 

Wheat bread 

Diced peaches 

29) Vitamin C juice 

Tuna Casserole 

Mixed vegetables 

Multigrain bread 

Cheesecake w/fruit treat 

30) Vitamin C juice 

Chili Con Carne 

Brown rice 

Green beans 

Wheat bread 

Choc pudding w/topping 

31)  SOUP DAY 

Tomato Soup w/crackers 

Beef Patty au jus 

Diced Potatoes 

Brussels Sprouts 

Wheat bread 

Apricots 

 

NOTE: 2% or skim milk  

is served with all lunches 

 

Menu follows 

a no salt added and  

low sugar diet 

DECEMBER 2020                                                             NUTRI-FAIR MENU 



HEAP CORNER 

 Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP) is open and is expected to close March 15, 2021 

It is important that you complete the application and return to the O5ce for the Aging. 

All pages of the application are to be completed, signed and returned along with proper documentation. 

NOTE: you will be responsible for any deliveries prior to receiving your HEAP bene/t 

Income guidelines: 

1 Person Household - $2610       2 Person Household - $3413         3 Person Household - $4216       4 Person Household - $5019 

�

It is important to remember that HEAP is meant to SUPPLEMENT your heating cost, 

NOT REPLACE your heating payments. 

Individuals who may be eligible for HEAP according to the above guidelines are encouraged to apply. 

Now is the time to plan. Don’t wait until the cold sets in to wonder how you can receive assistance with your heating bills. 

Don’t be forced to choose between warmth, food and prescriptions. 

 

If you are NEW to HEAP this year, or need assistance 9ling out the application, we will have  

in person appointments on Tuesdays from 9am-4pm and Fridays from 9am-1pm. 

In person appointments  will only be if absolutely necessary, otherwise we can help over the phone. 

Please call Becky Karls at 589-3216 for assistance. 

  

 Applications are available at the following locations: 

Rosenkrans Pharmacy, Medicine Shoppe, Lee-Whedon Memorial Library, HOAG Library,  Kendall Town Hall, 

Holley Valu Rite Pharmacy, Thomas Estates O�ce, Yates Town Hall and the front foyer of the County O�ce Building. 

For additional information about HEAP, call our o�ce at 589-3191 

 

The Clean & Tune and Furnace Repair & Replacement programs are still open. 

 

2021 Social Security award letters will be arriving soon.  SAVE them and keep in a safe place!! 

They will be needed for SNAP, HEAP and any other applications that require income documentation. 

We miss you all and miss seeing you !!! 

Our building is still closed to the public  

unless you have a pre-scheduled appointment.  

 

We ask that you do not come in person  

unless you have a pre-scheduled appointment.  

 

We are 9nding most things can be handled over the phone. 

With that being said, it is taking a little longer to return phone calls. 

 Please be patience with us and 

allow up to 2 business days to return your call. 

 

If you need to drop something off to us,  

please use the drop boxes located near the main entrance.  

Use drop box labeled COB (it is the middle one)  

and label your envelope “O�ce for the Aging” 

 

The drop box is checked multiple times each business day. 
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Your First Choice for Local Home Health Care!
We provide personal care aides (PCAs), medical equipment, Pathways 
palliative care and other services to help you stay safe at home. Call us 
directly. We also work closely with the managed care plans below.  
	 Kalos Health, Fidelis, Elderwood, ICircle, Univera, 

  Independent Health & BCBS
716-274-5000 / LibertyHomeCare.org


